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Editor:
 
At EnCana Oil & Gas (USA) Inc., we rarely and reluctantly publicly respond to letters such as the one published in the Casper Star-Tribune Feb. 1 from Louis Meeks of Pavillion. Yet, this letter is so inaccurate and misleading that a measured response is necessary.
 
EnCana wants the people of Wyoming to know that we do our very best every day to be a responsible corporate citizen and earn the public's trust. Our reputation is the most important asset we own, so it's occasionally important to publicly respond to inaccurate claims. 
 
EnCana does not use diesel, sawdust or oil to drill gas wells. Rather, we use fresh water that creates natural clay mud to drill the surface hole and occasionally use cedar fibers or walnut hulls to return lost circulation. All of our wells have surface casing cemented through all known surface water aquifers where drinking water wells are supplied, all the way to the surface per state of Wyoming guidelines.
 
It is a matter of public record that when Mr. Meeks attempted to drill his new water well in 2005, he significantly exceeded the well depth permitted by the state engineer. As a result, he drilled into naturally occurring gas and had a well blow out. The claim that this was EnCana's fault is also not true.
 
Finally, it's important for the people of Wyoming to know that EnCana inherited numerous historic drilling pits in an acquisition of another operator's properties several years ago. Three of these sites have exhibited groundwater hydrocarbon impacts; therefore, EnCana has enrolled these sites in Wyoming's Voluntary Remediation Program so as to work jointly with the WDEQ to ensure groundwater is protected.  
 
 Currently, EnCana is following WDEQ guidelines to develop a Public Participation Plan for these three sites. We are voluntarily participating in this process and encourage public participation and welcome questions. We will adhere to the PPP guidelines and we will share information and address community concerns according to the WDEQ's direction.
 
To better answer community questions, we have a toll-free number (1-866-896-6371) where residents can leave a message with questions, and every call will receive a timely response. EnCana is proud to be part of Wyoming and we take our responsibilities seriously. If you have concerns, we want to hear from you.
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